

City of North Miami Beach, Florida

COUNCILMAN KENNETH A. DE FILLIPO

November 9, 2000

Mr. Larry Branchetti 185 NE 106 Street Miami Shores, FL 33138

Dear Mr. Branchetti:

Now that the 6th Annual Italian Heritage Festival has come to a close, I want to take the opportunity to thank you for entertaining again at this year's San Gennaro Feast.

Each person who attended the Festival was given a program book in a Festival bag to take home. Your involvement contributed greatly to the success of this very wonderful, worthwhile event.

Without your support, and the vendors' products and services that were so greatly appreciated by everyone, this Festival would have been just another City event. Instead, it was a spectacular gala and one of which I am extremely proud.

As you know, the North Miami Beach David L. Singer Special Olympics was designated as the benefactor of this Festival, and how pleased we are that we will be able to give these handicapped individuals, not only of our community, but nationwide, one of the finest Special Olympics meets they have ever experienced — "Thanks to you".

On behalf of my colleagues, the City's administration and the residents of North Miami Beach, please accept our deepest gratitude for making our 6^{th} Annual Italian Heritage Festival the most successful ever.

I do hope that you will continue to support this worthwhile event and I will be in touch with you again when we begin preparations for next year's Festival. In the meantime, if I can be of service to you in any way, I hope you will call on me.

Sincerely,

KENNETH A. DE FILLIPO COUNCILMAN

KAD:m